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PLEASE REMEMBER TO WRITE YOUR 
CHILDS NAME IN ALL JUMPERS, 

JACKETS, TRACK SUIT PANTS, HATS OR 
ANY CLOTHING THEY MAY TAKE OFF 

DURING THE DAY, SO IF THEY ARE 
HANDED IN WE CAN RETURN THEM 

Up & Coming: 
Monday 15th 
•  Primary Grip Leadership Conference 
Tuesday 16th 
• New England Junior Drama Workshop 
 Wednesday 17th 
• Whole School Assembly 
• Popup Cafe 
 Thursday 18th 
•  NERAM Secondary Excursion 
Friday 19th 
• Popup Cafe 
Wednesday 24th 
• Popup Cafe 
 Thursday 25th 
•  Stage 5 Wing Hing Long Excursion 
Friday 26th 
•  Popup Café 
Tuesday 30th 
• Drama Excursion Black Sun Blood Moon 
Wednesday 31st 
• Whole School Assembly 
• Popup Cafe 
Friday 2nd 
• Popup Cafe 

Issue 12, 12th May 2023 

Congratulations to Katie and Amba, Katie Placed 
4th in the 13 year olds Amba Places 3rd in the 15 
year olds paraders classes.  
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Principal’s Message 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 
It again has been a positive start to the term for Bundarra Central School and its students, staff 
and community. Our staff got to connect to country on the Term 2 staff development. This day 
allowed us to immerse ourselves in a cultural experience with special guest Elder Stephen 
Widders. Our school has some cultural days planned this term for the students to develop their 
knowledge of Indigenous culture. I am also excited to announce that BCS was successful in 
securing funding for an outdoor collaborative learning space is aimed to improve outcomes for 
all students, through authentic experiences to connect students culturally to the land on which 
they learn. I would lastly like to thank Mr Taylor, Miss O’Brien, and Mr Smith for their work in 
Aboriginal Education.  
 
I was extremely excited to be a part of the BCS ANZAC ceremony as Relieving Principal. For 
Bundarra, Anzac Day is a day to remember and pay tribute to the local men and women who 
served and sacrificed for their country, including those who served in World War I and World 
War II. Many families in Bundarra have a personal connection to the war, with some having lost 
loved ones in battles. It is a day to honor their bravery, courage, and sacrifice, and to reflect on 
the impact of war on their families and the community. The importance of Anzac Day is a day 
of remembrance that connects the past and present and helps to build a sense of community 
and national identity. It serves as a reminder of the sacrifices made by the ANZACs and all 
those who have served in wars and conflicts and helps to keep their memory alive. It also helps 
to bring attention to the ongoing needs of veterans and their families, and to the importance of 
supporting them. 
 
So we will remember them 
We have so many exciting projects happening this term and I look forward to being a part of 
the successes that our students are experiencing. If you should have any feedback I would like 
to come in for a chat, please feel free to make an appointment through the front office, you are 
welcome anytime. 

Mr Justin Stewart 
Relieving Principal 
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Secondary News 

Whole School Events 
The last few weeks have been filled with a range of 
activities with the weather cooling down. The Anzac 
March on  25th April and the subsequent school Anzac 
Assembly on Friday 28th April was characterised with high 
levels of student input. I am particularly pleased that 
students prepared their items with care and diligence. 
The involvement of students was excellent in the Cross 
Country Carnival on Friday 5th May which was held before 
the temperatures drop any further. This week we have 
the Beef Week activities all week with Mrs Light and Miss 
Williams and I wish them and all students participating 
all the best.  
 
Checkin Assessment 
Check-in assessments are online assessment for students in Years 3 to 9. They are mapped to 
the NSW Syllabuses and National Literacy and Numeracy Learning Progressions. There are 
two assessments: 

• reading 
• numeracy 

Each assessment is designed to be quick and easy to administer, consisting of between 40 to 
50 multiple choice questions. These tests will occur from Week 4 (next week) to Week 7. 
 
City Country Alliance 2023 ‘Connecting Students’ Video Conferences Initiative 
The City Country Alliance’s purpose is to connect a cross-section of cultural, geographical 
and socio-economic school communities in New South Wales. The goal of the program is to 
facilitate educational interactions that promote shared understanding, opportunity and 
celebration while encouraging the building of a society that is socially inclusive, cohesive and 
mutually respectful of all cultures. Bundarra Central School will continue to facilate meetings 
between our students and a number of Sydney schools starting later this term, this year I will 
be focussing upon students from Years 5/6. There will also be an opportunity for an excursion 
to the Student Leadership Conference in Sydney in Term 4 (date pending). 

Mr Richard Sowden 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
   
     Anzac March 2023        Uralla Shire Council Mayor’s Morning Tea 
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Primary News 

The primary students have had a busy start to Term 2. 

The first event of the term was the town ANZAC Day march. The number of students 
representing our school was excellent to see. Approximately half of the student body was there.  

On Friday of Week 1 the school paid their respects to our Anzacs with a school service. Some 
students participated in the drama presentation and choir while Years 3/4 read a poem. We are 
always so proud to see our students joining in events such as these. 

In week 2, 5/6 went to Mt Yarrowyck as a part of their geography unit to learn about how the 
Aboriginal people used the land.  

Then the primary students started the Footsteps Dance program. In these lessons the students 
learn a new dance each week via a video program. This 
program will continue for the rest of the term.  

The school Cross Country was the final event for Week 2. 
Congratulations to all of those who gained a place and well 
done to all of those who participated. Eight students will be 
attending the Inverell Zone Cross Country on Friday, 12th 
May at Gilgai. We wish Sophie, Brooke, Paige, Jaida, 
Maximus, Lachlan, Liam and Macklin the best of luck for 
their races. 

This week, Zander is representing the primary at the 
Wingham Beef Week along with Mrs Light. Meanwhile, 
back at school students are preparing for Mothers’ Day and thanks to the P & C were able to do 
some very special shopping on Wednesday. Mothers, I hope you enjoy your gifts. 

Coming up in the following weeks our primary leadership team will attend the GRIP 
Leadership Conference on Monday, 15th May along with Mrs Dezius. This has proved to be a 
beneficial and fun day in the past and students in Years 4 and 6 will begin their Check-in 
Assessments in week 4. These assessments are important resources to inform our teachers of 
areas needing work and areas where students are succeeding. 

Jenny Dezius 
Teacher 
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Year 5/6 students had the wonderful opportunity at the start of Term 2 to participate in CPR 
training, hopefully these students will never have to use it, but it is a great life skill to have  
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Congratulations to all the students that 
participated in the School Cross Country for 
your effort and participation. All the Staff 
and Students at Bundarra Central School 
would like to wish everyone good luck that 
is competing at the Primary Zone Cross 
Country. 
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Stanley Cooke 
Kayla Farrugia 
Emilee Frankland 
Lexie Ridgewell 
Holley Riley 
Jackson Frankland 
Olivia Henderson 
Madeline Unwin 
Maximus Luther 
Gregory O'Brien 
Sophie Riley 
Samuel Farrugia 
Brooke Kemp 
Keith Young 
Robyn Fox 
Lachlan Kemp 
Blake Unwin 
Liam Frankland 
Mya Gibson 
Jaida Harper 
Amelia Henderson 

Acknowledging students attendance of  >95%  for Weeks 1-3 Term 2. 
 
Congratulations  to Sophie Riley for winning the canteen voucher  for Week 2  

Macklin Groth 
Riley Kemp 
Luke Turner-Smith 
Sherwin Bisnar 
Brydee Harper 
Jayden Groth 
Travis Sherman 
Steven Unwin 
Baylee Freeman 
Maddison Harper 
Shelbi McIlwain 
Riley McLean 
Hunter Thoburn 

Kaydee-Maree Turner-Smith 
Amba Gibson 
Nattasha Gibson 
Delilah Layton 
Macey Davis 
Chayce Riley 
Shanae Gleeson 
Brianna Groth 
Hannah Palmer Declan McDonald 
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Commercial Hotel Bundarra 
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BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

BUNDARRA ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 

 

PH:  6723 7410 
 

 
Sunday Service 9.00 am 
 

 
COUNTRY WOMEN’S 

ASSOCIATION 
COURT STREET, BUNDARRA 

 
 PRESIDENT - 6723 7181 

 SECRETARY - 0412279109 
 TREASURER - 67233 476 
 
MEETINGS 2ND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1PM 

ALL WELCOME 

For help and professional advice - all stock marketing techniques - saleyards -
over the hook - in the paddock - Auction Plus 

 

C. L. SQUIRES & CO 
Stock. Property. Real Estate 
PHONE 6722 2588 

 

Terry Pyne 0447 231 411   Tom Oakes 0409 901 930 
Robbie Bloch 0409 191 229  Phil Hurford 0428 233 260 

BUNDARRA LIONS CLUB 
Meet every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7.30pm.   

 

New members always welcome. 
Bundarra Lions Club supporting 

the local community 

Enquiries: Gary Richey 67237256 

 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 

JOHN LAYTON (LIC 42384) 

 

* New Homes  

*  Extensions 

* Sheds  

* Concreting  

*  Built-in Wardrobes & Kitchens 
 

Phone 6723 7323 or 0428 453 121 

Commercial Hotel 

Bendemeer St, Bundarra 
 

Proprietor:  Ruth Deaves 
 Phone 6723 7106 - Fax 6723 7162 

 

 Great  Budget Counter Meals    *   Beer Garden 

 Budget Accommodation             *   BBQ Area 

 Good Friendly Service 

 5 Beers  to choose from  (All on Tap) 

 

BUNDARRA AUTOMOTIVE 
STEVE GROTH 

10 Bendemeer Street 2359 
Bookings essential ring…. Helen   67237154 

 
Full Mechanical, modern vehicle service, tyres, wheel alignments, 

balancing, Blue, Pink, Green Slips, 
Fully accredited Licensed Workshop (Lic No; MVRL49022) 

 

                 
 
 

YOUR ‘LOCAL’ STOCK & STATION & REALESTATE AGENT 
LIVESTOCK: ALL CATEGORIES VIA SALEYARDS, 

AUCTIONS PLUS, OVER-THE-HOOK OR PRIVATE SALES. 
JUSTIN WILLIAMSON LIC# 1427300  

PH 02 6723 7434 FAX 0267237347 MOB 0428 252 404 
Email: williamsonruralmarketing@bigpond.com 

www.williamsonrural.com.au 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

http://www.cwaofnsw.org.au/home/home.do
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JR & JG DEZIUS Pty Ltd (Jeff Dezius) 
Builder Lic No. 235963C 

 

“Marla”  
Uralla Road 

Bundarra 2359 

 

Phone 6723 7205  Fax 6723 7400 

Mobile 0418 236 614 

 

Contract Fertilizer Spreading and Spraying 
……………………………………………………………………. 

 Fertilizer spreading all types including lime, manures 

 Boom spraying 24m boom 

 GPS guidance 

 Computer controlled 

 On farm loading with Bobcat includes scales 
 

………………………………………. 
 

CR & JM Turner: 6723 7214  or 0427 237 214 

Your local Landcare office.  
We are a non-profit, 
community owned 

organisation, offering a  
free service to the community. 

 

www.gwymaclandcare.com.au 
 
 

Country Fair Complex, Sweaney Street, Inverell 
2360 

Phone: 6721 1241 
email: admin@gwymaclandcare.net.au 

•  Solar Power 

•  Electrical Contractor 

•  Air-conditioning and 
    Refrigeration 

•  Solar Pumps 

•  Solar Hot Water 
Stephen Prosser www.sapphirecitysolar.com.au 

 6722 2345 58 Oliver Street, Inverell  NSW  2360 

 
 
 

Visit us at 101 Queen Street, Barraba or 
www.babesinthebush.com.au 

Phone: 02 6782 1303 

11-13 Bendemeer Street, Bundarra, NSW 2359 
Phone:026723 7100      
Fax: 02672307000 
Mobile: 0408017068      
Email: bundarra@mcgregorgourlay.com.au 
      

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more 
information. 

 
0267237102 

BUNDARRA GENERAL STORE 
 

“The Top Shop with the Lot” 
 
 
 
 

Community Postal Agency  
Trading Hours  
Mon - Fri 6.30am - 6pm 
Sat - Sun 8am-12:30pm     
Phone 6723 7101 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiy_9-Wy6TaAhXFE7wKHdmTAN4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fmcgregorgourlay&psig=AOvVaw3DVCAWvZ4So1__ryqKy7Qa&ust=1523067620556826

